
From : Roger.Halliday  
To : Richard Laux/  
CC :  

National Statistician, Nicola.Edge  
 

Date Sent : 09/07/2014 08:54:35 
Subject : RE: Draft Assessment Report - Recorded Crime in Scotland 
 
 
Dear Richard 
 
  
 
I really appreciate you coming back to me with this constructive suggestion.  I would be happy to 
include my letter and  comments in the Assessment Committee papers.   
 
  
 
To be clear about what my letter is trying to say, I completely understand that this ended up as a 
full reassessment. I was trying to get across that evidence from the situation in Scotland did not 
identify any of the concerns found in England and Wales, in particular around the quality of the 
recording of crime data. And I think that should be made clear in the report and to the committee. 
 
  
 
I look forward to seeing the version of the report and papers being put to the committee. 
 
  
 
Best wishes 
 
  
 
Roger  
--------------------------------------  
Roger Halliday  
Chief Statistician & Head of Performance, Scottish Government,  

 
 
  
 
From: Richard Laux   
Sent: 08 July 2014 15:10 
To: Halliday R (Roger) 
Cc:  National 
Statistician; Edge N (Nicola);  
Subject: Re: Draft Assessment Report - Recorded Crime in Scotland 
 



  
 
Dear Roger,  
 
Thanks for your letter of 7 July.  
 
I've discussed it with Ed and those leading the Assessment of these statistics. We would like to 
include it in the pack of information (alongside the draft Assessment report, and  most 
recent set of comments) so that the Assessment Committee has the opportunity to consider 
Scottish Government's arguments. It's quite unusual for us to provide the Committee with so 
much 'contextual' information, but of course we want to be flexible in order to ensure a fully 
rounded Committee discussion.  
 
My reading of your letter suggests two distinct sets of concerns - relating to questions of process, 
and to the judgements we are making about Code compliance. On the latter, the Committee will 
have the draft Assessment report as its main source of evidence. And to help the Committee to 
reach a view about the efficacy and legitimacy of the process we have followed, including our 
engagement with Scottish Government statisticians, we will provide them with a detailed factual 
note. Inter alia this will rebut the view in your second paragraph which, if I've understood it 
properly, is that this Assessment sought only to explore possible data quality concerns - instead 
we have conducted an Assessment against all aspects of the Code, as is our usual approach.  
 
So my immediate question is this: are you content for me to include your letter in the Assessment 
Committee papers? A reply on this by mid morning tomorrow would be most helpful.  
 
Regards,  
 
Richard.  
 
 
 
 
 
Richard Laux 
Deputy Head of Assessment 
UK Statistics Authority | 1 Drummond Gate, London SW1V 2QQ   
 
********************************************************************** 
 
This e-mail (and any files or other attachments transmitted with it) is intended solely for the 
attention of the addressee(s). Unauthorised use, disclosure, storage, copying or distribution of 
any part of this e-mail is not permitted. If you are not the intended recipient please destroy the 
email, remove any copies from your system and inform the sender immediately by return. 
 



Communications with the Scottish Government may be monitored or recorded in order to secure 
the effective operation of the system and for other lawful purposes. The views or opinions 
contained within this e-mail may not necessarily reflect those of the Scottish Government. 
 
  
 
  
 
Tha am post-d seo (agus faidhle neo ceanglan  còmhla ris) dhan neach neo luchd-ainmichte a-
mhàin. Chan eil e ceadaichte a chleachdadh ann an dòigh sam bith, a’ toirt a-steach còraichean, 
foillseachadh neo sgaoileadh,  gun chead. Ma ’s e is gun d’fhuair sibh seo le gun fhiosd’, bu 
choir cur às dhan phost-d agus lethbhreac sam bith air an t-siostam agaibh, leig fios chun  neach 
a sgaoil am post-d  gun dàil.   
 
  
 
Dh’fhaodadh gum bi teachdaireachd sam bith bho Riaghaltas na h-Alba air a chlàradh neo air a 
sgrùdadh airson dearbhadh gu bheil an siostam ag obair gu h-èifeachdach neo airson adhbhar 
laghail eile. Dh’fhaodadh nach  eil beachdan anns a’ phost-d seo co-ionann ri beachdan 
Riaghaltas na h-Alba.  
 
********************************************************************** 
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